
CITY OF DELAWARE 
CITY COUNCIL 

MEETING TO BE HELD VIRTUALLY VIA CISCO Webex ** 
7:00 P.M. MEETING 

AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. April 13, 2020 

1. ROLL CALL

2. INVOCATION, Reverend Jon Powers

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

4. APPROVAL of the Motion Summary of the regular meeting of Council
held on March 23, 2020, as recorded and transcribed.
APPROVAL of the Motion Summary of the special meeting of Council held
on March 18, 2020, as recorded and transcribed.

5. LETTERS, PETITIONS, AND PUBLIC COMMENTS
Due to the meeting being held virtually, public comment is requested to
be received either before or during the meeting through email at
emccloskey@delawareohio.net. Comments received on Facebook may
have to be addressed by staff subsequent to the meeting.

6. CONSIDERATION of Resolution No. 20-30, a resolution authorizing the
City Manager to amend the lease with Delaware Community Space, LLC
to defer payments consistent with the Governor’s Executive Order 2020-
08D.

7. CONSIDERATION of Resolution No. 20-31, a resolution authorizing the
City Manager to establish a COVID-19 Utility Assistance Program.

8. CITY MANAGER’S REPORT & COVID-19 UPDATE: A. 
Fire Chief John Donahue
B. Police Chief Bruce Pijanowski
C. Ted Miller, Parks and Natural Resources Director

9. COUNCIL COMMENTS

10. ADJOURNMENT

** This meeting will be a virtual meeting.  Residents are encouraged to view
online through the City of Delaware Facebook page.  To comply with the CDC 
recommendation prohibiting group meetings, no in person attendance by 
Council, staff, or the public will be available.  

mailto:emccloskey@delawareohio.net




















  FACT SHEET 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM NO:  6    DATE: 04/13/2020 
 
ORDINANCE NO:     RESOLUTION NO: 20-30 
 
READING: FIRST     PUBLIC HEARING: NO 
 
 
TO:  Mayor and Members of City Council  
 
FROM: R. Thomas Homan, City Manager 
 
VIA:  Sean Hughes, Economic Development Director 
 
 
TITLE OF PROPOSED ORDINANCE/RESOLUTION:  
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO AMEND THE LEASE 
WITH DELAWARE COMMUNITY SPACE, LLC TO DEFER PAYMENTS 
CONSISTENT WITH THE GOVERNOR’S EXECUTIVE ORDER 2020-08D. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Delaware Community Space owner Matt Davis has requested rent relief due to the 
COVID-19 crisis. Please see his attached letter as submitted on April 9, 2020.  
 
Governor Dewine signed Executive Order 2020-08D “Commercial Evictions and 
Foreclosures” yesterday, Wednesday, April 1. The intent of this order is to assist our 
small businesses in maintain solvency throughout the COVID-19 crisis. 
 
Under sections 1 and 2: 
 
1. Landlords are requested to suspend, for a term off at least ninety (90) consecutive 
days, rent payments for small business commercial tenants in the State of Ohio that 
are facing financial hardship due to the COVID-19 pandemic; and 
2. Landlords are requested to provide for a moratorium of evictions of small 
business commercial tenants for a term of at least ninety (90) consecutive days. 
 
I have attached a copy of the Governor’s order for your reference.  
 
Staff recommends that the City of Delaware defer lease payments from COhatch for the 
first floor and lower level of 18 E. William St. for 90 days beginning with the May 



payment. COhatch has already paid for April. It also is recommended that the City divide 
the payments for May, June and July equally amongst the remaining months of 2020, 
so that the company does not experience a balloon payment at the end of the deferment. 
 
 
REASON WHY LEGISLATION IS NEEDED: 
COhatch is already losing tenants from the Delaware facility. However, any rent relief 
for the three months will be passed on to the remaining Delaware business tenants and 
members of the Delaware COhatch facility to provide rent and membership fee relief. 
 
Due to the lease having been authorized by a resolution of City Council any adjustment 
of said rent must be done by a resolution of City Council. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT(S): 
COST: Payments are only deferred, with interest rates being 0.0% there will be 
no cost to the City for this accommodation. 
 
FUND SOURCES: N/A 
BUDGETED: NO 
 
DEPARTMENTS IMPACTED: Economic Development, Finance 
 
POLICY CHANGES: 
N/A 
 
PRESENTER(S): 
Sean Hughes, Economic Development Director 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
Approval 
 
ATTACHMENT(S) 
Letter from COhatch 
18 E. William St. Lease 
Governor’s Order 
 



RESOLUTION NO. 20-30 
 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO 
AMEND THE LEASE WITH DELAWARE COMMUNITY 
SPACE, LLC TO DEFER PAYMENTS CONSISTENT WITH 
THE GOVERNOR’S EXECUTIVE ORDER 2020-08D. 

 
WHEREAS, Council authorized the City Manager to execute a lease with 

Delaware Community Space, LLC in Ordinance No. 18-02; and 
 
WHEREAS, under the terms of the lease, the tenant is responsible for 

paying $6,500 per month on or before the first day of the month which was 
designed to offset the City’s initial investment in the development of the space; 
and 

 
 WHEREAS, the tenant has submitted a letter requesting assistance on 

April 9, 2020 due to the financial impact caused by the COVID-19 crisis; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Governor has issued Executive Order 2020-08D, which 

encourages landlords to work out solutions involving suspension of payments 
between landlords and tenants to provide financial relief. 

 
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY 

OF DELAWARE, OHIO THAT: 
 
SECTION 1.  City Council hereby authorizes the City Manager to execute 

and addendum to the CoHatch lease with the following terms: 
a. Rent during the COVID-19 Emergency or 90 days, whichever is 

longer, may be deferred 
b. A new payment schedule to incorporate deferred payments. 
   
SECTION 2. That this resolution shall be in force and effect immediately 

upon its passage. 
 

 
PASSED: _________________________, 2020 YEAS____ NAYS____ 
      ABSTAIN ____ 
 
 
ATTEST: _______________________________       ________________________ 

CITY CLERK    MAYOR 



 
Dear Delaware City Council, 

During this crazy and unique time, more than ever COhatch finds ourselves as a vital community 

resource and our goal is to help as many people as possible get through this tough time.  I wanted to 

give you an update on our current status as well as request a rent deferral for 90 days per the 

Governor’s recent request (so that we can pass on to our office tenants). 

Current Status: 

• We remain open for member only essential businesses, but have very limited staffing that is just 

focusing on making sure the facilities stay clean and that members comply with social distancing 

guidelines.   

• We have retained all of our employees and have activated them as “paid volunteers” for or 

COhatch Delivers Program.  This program has already impacted thousands of people’s lives.  It is 

being lead by Laurie Lendon (Delaware COhatch Manager) 

o In the first 2 weeks, we have over 101 volunteers, 179 people called for help, have 

created over 398 cards/treats of encouragement for isolated seniors, have delivered 512 

meals to front line workers or seniors in need, have developed a delivery program with 

the Worthington Resource Pantry, have completed over 149 help requests, have 

organized a large blood drive with Polaris that is really needed and all spots were taken. 

• We have applied for the Payroll Protection Plan and believe we will be able to get this loan to 

pay for our employees.   

• We have worked with our banks to pay interest only during this time period. 

• We have created a direct line to apply for Grants/Loans with Telhio and have sent all the 

information to our members for the $10,000 Loan Advance, the PPP, and the Emergency SBA 

Loans.   

• We have allowed all month to month members freeze their account if they need it so they don’t 

have to pay and they don’t have to cancel so they can stay connected.   

Issue: 

• Numerous private office members need short-term help.  Even though they have leases we are 

trying to help them defer their costs also so they can buy time to get Federal relief.  We can only 

do so much without our landlords an banks deferring payments.   

The Ask: 

• Please defer our rent of $6500 per month for 90 days. We will repay the whole amount over our 

lease.  

• I commit to passing this benefit on to others in Delaware and our goal is to help everyone tread 

water during this time.  

Thank you for your consideration, 

Matthew Davis, CEO COhatch 

 









  FACT SHEET 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM NO:  7    DATE: 04/13/2020 
 
ORDINANCE NO:     RESOLUTION NO:  20-31 
 
READING: FIRST     PUBLIC HEARING: NO 
 
 
TO:  Mayor and Members of City Council  
 
FROM: R. Thomas Homan, City Manager 
 
VIA:  Justin Nahvi, Finance Director 
 
 
TITLE OF PROPOSED ORDINANCE/RESOLUTION:  
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ESTABLISH A 
COVID-19 UTILITY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The COVID-19 emergency has caused many city residents to lose their jobs 
thereby limiting the ability to pay for normal household costs including utility 
bills.  In an effort to provide relief to residents experiencing economic hardship, 
a utility assistance program to provide financial relief to customers has been 
proposed. 
 
REASON WHY LEGISLATION IS NEEDED: 
This legislation has been proposed to reassure residents who have become 
recently unemployed due to the COVID-19 emergency and cannot pay their 
utility bill during April and May.  Under this program the following initiatives 
will be instituted: 
 

• Credit card convenience fees that are charged to customers when paying 
income tax or utility bills will be waived. 

• Payment plans will be offered to customers allowing for additional time to 
pay monthly utility bills. 

• $100,000 in utility bill credits will be set aside to apply to customers that 
have become unemployed due to the COVID-19 emergency and an 



application process will be developed to allocate credits on a customer’s 
account. 

• The City will maintain a moratorium on water shutoffs as well as waiving 
any penalties or reconnection fees for non-payment during this 
emergency. 

 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: 
N/A 
 
FISCAL IMPACT(S): 
A waiver of the credit card convenience fee will translate into an increase in 
banking fees assessed to the three Income Tax Funds (General Fund, Fire/EMS 
Fund, and Recreation Income Tax Fund) as well as the four Enterprise Funds 
(Stormwater, Water, Wastewater, Refuse) in the amount of $60,000 as these 
costs are currently passed onto the customer.   
 
The $100,000 in utility bill credits would be allocated between the four 
enterprise funds and would result in the decline of $100,000 in revenue during 
the 2020 fiscal year.  This portion of the assistance program would not result 
in an increase to expenditures.    
 
POLICY CHANGES: 
N/A 
 
PRESENTER(S): 
Justin Nahvi, Finance Director 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Approval 
 
ATTACHMENT(S) 
N/A 



RESOLUTION NO. 20-31 
 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO 
ESTABLISH A COVID-19 UTILITY ASSISTANCE 
PROGRAM. 

 
WHEREAS, Governor Mike DeWine declared a State of Emergency in 

Ohio (Executive Order 01-D); and 
 
WHEREAS, City Manager R. Thomas Homan declared an Emergency for 

the City of Delaware, Ohio (Ordinance 20-25) on March 18, 2020; and 
 
WHEREAS, the COVID-19 emergency caused many city residents to lose 

their jobs; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City wants to provide reassurance to residents facing 

economic hardship who cannot pay their utility bills; and 
 
WHEREAS, City Council wishes to make clear that citizens who are 

unable to pay their utility bills based on unemployment caused by COVID-19 
are not required to pay their utility bills in April and May.  This period may be 
extended if necessary.  The City will work with those residents after the 
emergency period using the tools provided in the COVID-19 Utility Assistance 
Program described below. 

 
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY 

OF DELAWARE, OHIO THAT: 
 
SECTION 1.  The City Manager is hereby directed to establish a COVID-

19 Utility Assistance Program with the following elements: 
 

1. The City will waive credit card fees for both Income Tax and Utility 
Payments to promote social distancing and reduce the economic burden 
on residents paying with credit card 

2. The City will establish payment plans to provide additional time for 
people to pay their utility bills. 

3. The City will set aside $100,000 for potential utility bill credits to aid to 
people unemployed due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  The City will 
develop a hardship application which will be used to allocate these 
credits. 

4. The City will continue its current moratorium on water shutoffs during 
the emergency 

5. The City will continue to add no late fees or interest during the 
emergency 

 
   



SECTION 2. That this resolution shall be in force and effect immediately 
upon its passage. 

 
 
PASSED: _________________________, 2020 YEAS____ NAYS____ 
      ABSTAIN ____ 
 
 
ATTEST: _______________________________       ________________________ 

CITY CLERK    MAYOR 
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